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Pastorôs Message 
 

 Dear Members and Friends of Elk River Lutheran Church, 

Starting last spring the church council at Elk River Lutheran Church 
started work on a capital campaign.  Since that time we have hired an 
appeal consultant (Pastor Blair Anderson), an Appeal Executive Team 
was formed (co-chaired by Kari Christianson and Adan Horner), and over 
one hundred ERLC members have volunteered to serve on teams as a 
part of the appeal.  We are off to a great start! 
 
Within the next week you should receive a packet in the mail with 
materials detailing what this campaign is all about and what to expect.  I 
encourage you to attend worship on Sunday, October 13 when we will 
officially kick off this special appeal with an upbeat worship service, 
commissioning of our campaign volunteers, and an amazing spread of 
food served before and after each service.  Plan to come early and stay 
late! 
 
For almost ten years our members have generously given of their time, 
talent and financial resources, allowing our strategic downtown facilities to 
become a lighthouse for our entire community.  Ten years ago God called 
a small group of people to form a church where all are welcome to come 
and experience the grace and love of God.  This fall we take, what I think, 
is the last big step in starting Elk River Lutheran Church.  When we 
complete our upcoming capital campaign, the proposed building projects, 
and have our mortgage finalized, we will be firmly established as a thriving 
church.  We are a loving, vital presence in the heart of this community, like 
a lighthouse, reflecting the light and love of God. 
 
Iôm so excited about this campaign, because this campaign is all about the 
things our church is all about!  The proposed building projects and ministry 
plans all focus on our congregationôs commitment to welcoming, showing 
hospitality, making connections between our members, and making 
connections with and serving the community. 
 
I encourage you to carefully read the campaign materials, plan to attend 
the special events throughout the campaign (listed on page 4), and begin 
considering what a generous pledge to support the mission and ministry of 
Elk River Lutheran Church might look like for you. 
 
Peace,  

Pastor Nathan  
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Sermon Series 

 
 

This fall in worship weôll dive deeper into how we as a people are ñPowered by Loveò with 
our sermon series, ñA People: Powered by Love.ò  Each week we will come at this value 
of being ñPowered by Loveò from a little different angle.  In 1 Peter we read: 
 
But you are a chosen people, a royal priesthood, a holy nation, Godôs own people, in 
order that you may proclaim the mighty acts of God who called you out of darkness into 
Godôs marvelous light.  1 Peter 2:9 
 
We are blessed to be church together, a people who have received Godôs grace and a 
common calling to share the light and love of God with our neighbors. 
 
This sermon series lines up with our capital campaign, which will also explore our shared 
mission together, especially as it relates to our building and ministries. 
 

A People: Powered by Love 
 

October 
13. Powered by Love- People of Vision 

20 Powered by Love- People of Boomeranging Blessings 
27. Powered by Love- People of Value 

 
November 

3 Powered by Love- People of Mission 
10 Powered by Love- People of Generosity 

17  Powered by Love: People of Commitment 
24 Powered by Love: People of Thanksgiving 
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Capital Campaign Key Dates 
 

 

In the next week Elk River Lutheran Church members will be receiving a special Powered 
by Love appeal packet full of information about the upcoming capital campaign.  Until 
then, please make note of these upcoming key dates: 
 

Sunday, October 13 -- Appeal Kick-off (at both services)  Come early and stay late! 
Get ready to be inspired by our pastorôs visionary message, great music, scrumptious 
food, opportunities to meet new friends, and the commissioning of all our appeal 
volunteers. 
 

Sunday, November 3 -- Mission Fair Sunday  Another opportunity to come to worship 
early and stay late as we will be lifting up the many ministries of Elk River Lutheran 
Church, while also featuring and celebrating our community partners who we share our 
building with. Ohé and there will be more great food served! 

 

Sunday, November 10, 5:30pm -- POWERED BY LOVE Celebration Banquet  This 
banquet is an opportunity to gather around our shared mission and vision, as we enjoy a 
delicious meal together. Childcare and kid-friendly meal provided.  There is no cost for 
the banquet, but we will ask you to RSVP. 
 

Thursday, November 14 -- 24 Hour Prayer Vigil and Concert of Prayer  As we 
approach the end of the appeal we invite members to sign up for half hour slots of time to 
pray for our congregation, our ministries, our staff, and our Powered by Love 
appeal.  The 24 Hour Prayer Vigil will go from 9:00am Thursday through 9:00am Friday, 
and will include a special Concert of Prayer at the church Thursday at 7:00pm. 
 

Sunday, November 17 -- COMMITMENT CELEBRATIONS (at both services)  Come 
early and stay late! Get ready to be inspired by great preaching, awe-inspired music, 
scrumptious food, and wonderful opportunities to connect with new and old friends as 
pledges for the campaign are received in worship! 
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Special Events 

 

Sign up to volunteer at bit.ly/boolutheran2019 
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CAER - 40th Anniversary - Community Aid Elk River 
 

A headline in the Elk River Star News dated 
December 20, 1979  has held true for 40 years. 
  
ñCaution: CAER could cause community 

cooperationò 
 

For CAER - ñcommunity cooperationò  has been 
the operative word. It took someone like 
Marianne Donovan to work with the 
implementation of this project.  She had 
volunteered for community service projects in 
Brooklyn Park and Anoka. While in Anoka she 
saw clients coming from Elk River and 
surrounding area for food.  Marianne, a member 
of St. Andrews Church talked with her priest, 
Father Lloyd Haupt, about the need for a 
community assistance program in Elk River. 
 
Father Haupt told her that the Elk River 
Ministerial Association had been discussing this 
need. One big problem stood in their way ï they 
could find no space for it's headquarters. 
 
A space was found when George Dietz offered 
an area in his grocery store warehouse that 
CAER could  use.  Now action to use this area 
started in  earnest. The Elk River Ministerial 
Association  developed committees  and wrote 
policies  for CAER to function. 
 
Those Churchs and Pastors on the formation 
of the CAER Board 
St. Andrews Catholic Church ï 
Father Lloyd Haupt and Sister 
Camille Squilliace 
Trinity Episcopal 
Union ï Rev. Richard Scheerer and 
Sheldon Vic 
Elk River Baptist ï Pastor Wayne 
Hauser 
Central Lutheran ï Rev. Cedric 
Olson  
Emmanuel Lutheran ï Rev. Gerald 
Creighton 
United Methodist ï Rev. Earl Toy 
Allliance Church ï Pastor Brad 
Stoldt 
Lord of Glory Lutheran ï Rev. 
Walter Brill 
 

Community Members on the CAER Board ï 
Marianne Donovan, JoAnn Stillwell, Barbara 
Longie, Joyce Danforth, Murray Mills, Carol 
Daudt, Helen Dreissig, Bertha Carter, and Gwen 
Moorhead ï the Director of Sherburne County 
Public Health Nursing Service. 
 
Marianne Donovan's start up was spring of 1979 
to July, 1980 when she left the position and 
move away. During  October 15 and  December 
15, 1979 ï a total of 154 people received  
assistance from CAER. Mrs. Donovan said that 
most of the people receiving CAER live in the 
area and are mainly young families who are 
either under-employeed, unemployed, or have 
financial difficulties due to medical problems. 
 
Mrs. Donovan said that most of the volunteers in 
1979 and 1980 were people who had received 
assistance. The prime source of funding  has 
been churches throughout 40 years. 
 
 Margaret Longie stepped into the Executive 
Director's shoes at end of 1980. She often said 
that ñStatewide most food shelves don't have 
enough food to fill requests.  By contrast, CAER 
has developed strong community-wide support.ò   
In 1979 the churches gave $ 318 worth of food 
and community gave $198.00. In 1988 the 
churches - $13,370, the community $ 23,307. 
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At 10th Anniversary the Pastors who served 
as President of the Board of Directors 
Rev. Lloyd Haupt ï St. Andrews Catholic ï 1979 
- 80 
Rev. Dick Luedtke ï Central Lutheran ï 1981 ï 
85 
Rev. Richard Scheerer ï Union Church ï 1986 ï 
87 
Rev. Dave Bosshardt ï United Methodist ï 1988 
ï 89 
 
Director and Executive Director's 
Marianna Donovan ï Spring of 1979 ï July 1980 
Margaret Longie ï 1980 to 2008 
Jennifer Grey ï 2008 ï 2013 
Carmen Pouliot ï March 1,2013 ï April 10, 2018 
Chad Johnson ï May, 2018 to January, 2019 
Heather Kliewer ï February, 2019 to present 
time. 
 
Quotes: Margaret Longie ï After 10 Years she 
said, ñI don't see an end in sight. I think we're 
going to continue to have the families coming 
and I think it 's  actually going to get worse 
because of the job situation. ñ 
Rev. Dick Luedtke ï Said in 1982 ï Community 
trust of CAER is ñ accepting role of being the 
prime focus for help and the task of dealing 
effectively with the trust the community has put 
in us. We asked in 1981, what is going to 
happen next year. In 1982 we asked the same 
question.ò (Pastor from Central Lutheran) 
Rev. Adrian Sundberg included in a prayer 
these words in 1982 ï Thank-you, dear God, for 
the  privilege of being in the position to help.ò  
(Pastor from Elk River Baptist Church) 
 
 In 1979, CAER began serving the public from 
George Dietz grocery store warehouse. In 
November, 1980 CAER moved to the old county 
jail. Four years later, CAER  moved into the 
Community Center in the Lincoln School. When 
Lincoln School was needed again for students  

CAER moved into Masonic Lodge in October, 
1987. Another move was necessary. 
More room was needed. In 1992, CAER moved 
into former E&O Tool and Plastics building along 
Hiway 10 across from Elk River Bowl. In 1996, 
CAER moved into its own building. 
 
Now, at the 20th Anniversary in a Star News 
article on Feb. 3,1999  - Gala. Mrs. Longie had 
done an incredible thing. As a first time writer of 
grants she optained $ 110,000 from the 
McKnight Foundation to reduce the mortgage on 
the building. Only $ 18,000 was needed to pay 
off the it off. 
 
Over and over again the importance of the 
volunteers was mentioned in 40 years of Elk 
River Star News articles. It was stated that the 
volunteers are  the life blood of  CAER. Two of 
the first volunteers who worked with Marianne 
Donovan was Georgene Genck and Mayme 
Barnier. ñMany of the people who help us here 
are people who have needed assistance. A lot of 
our clients say that they have no money to give 
but would gladly give of their time. ñ   
 
Marianne Donovan said  at the very beginning in 
1979 ñ We need to build a caring community. To 
really make this project a success, the 
community needs to feel that it is their way of 
helping each other. We have to stop thinking 
that it is just a few down there who are giving 
things away to the poor. You never know when 
you might be the one needing the help.ò 
 

Finally I wish to add this quote from the Rev. 
Richard Scheerer, CAER Board President, said 
in 4-22-86 Star News - 
 
ñ Volunteers are the core of the community  - 

they make dreams come true when other 
resources are not yet focused.ò   

 
Then he expressed gratitude to the 
ñ generous caring people of Elk River.ò 

  
Respectfully Submitted, 

  
Phyllis Scroggins 

Volunteer Researcher  
at the Sherburne County History Center 
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Monthly Financial Report 

 
2019, January ï August 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Jennifer Stanley        
Council Treasurer 

 
  

 August 
Actual 

Year to Date 
Actual 

Year to Date 
Budget 

Income (General Offering) $38,547.57 $301,135.28 $303,814.60 

Expenses $38,409.55 $327,880.82 $318,925.36 

Profit/Loss $137.92 -$ 26,745.54 -$ 15,110.76 

Womenôs Monthly Bible Study each summer  
puts together backpacks that are sent off to  

Lutheran World Relief 

Pie Sunday  
Start looking through ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƻƪōƻƻƪǎΧ 

 
tƛŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎΧΦΦ 

 
Sunday November 24 th  
(Right before Thanksgiving!) 

 

 




